
“A Father’s Advice” 

At the end of August, Joshua flew to India. It 
was hard to see my 18-year-old high school graduate 
leave the country for a year. When we said good-bye, 
I handed him a letter that I had written him. A part of 
that letter was a list of personal requests and 
instructions. My last shot of being a parent before he 
leaves home. Reading through this list made me 
think that it is not just good advice for Joshua, but  
also for many others either leaving home, attending 
college, or just needing direction in life.  Here is my 
list of requests, instructions, and advice for Joshua. 

• Be faithful to read and enjoy God’s word.
• Write your mom and me often.
• Go to church.
• Trust the Lord in your romantic relationships. 

His timing and plan is truly best.  Trust Him.
• Write your mom and me often.
• Don’t compartmentalize your faith or separate it 

from your everyday, moment-by-moment life. 
You can live life with great courage in Jesus. 
You have no need to be scared of anything – for 
He is with you.  He has been so faithful in your 
life– remember His faithfulness and what He has 
done.

• Enjoy the journey, but be sure to slow down on 
the curves or you will crash.

• Know that I will always love you with a love that 
is not earned nor can be lost.  My love for you is 
not dependent upon what you do or do not do.  I 
just love you.  And if I can love you with such 
love, think how much more does the Father in 
Heaven love you.

• Live generously.
• Live graciously.
• Practice patience.
• Enjoy the people the Lord puts in your path. 

• Be wise in personal body care while in India (i.e 
food, water, cleaning). In Kenya, I went there 
thinking I was invincible – and thus had the 
mumps, malaria, and hepatitis in a period of one 
month.  Don’t be like me in this regard. Being 
healthy will provide much more numerous 
positive experiences than being sick.  Practice 
what you know of safe food and proper hygiene. 
Be vigilant.

• Find a few things that you really enjoy (example: 
a tea, a food, a place) where you can pause to 
pray, read scripture, and enjoy the Lord.  This is 
really important.

• Don’t be afraid to express your needs.
• When in dense crowds its ok to push a little to 

get where you need to go.
• It is ok to not get cheated.  Stand up for yourself 

when people are taking advantage of you.
• It is ok to get cheated.  If a person is in real need, 

pay what they ask, give what they need.
• Champion the poor, push back against those that 

abuse their position or power.
• Beware of strangers that make promises or give 

gifts, they want something from you.  Don’t 
agree to anything until the costs are clear up 
front.

• Protect your passport.
• A sense of humor is the greatest way to deal with 

chaos.
• Please greet and thank your host family for me.
• And, please write your mom and me often. 

“You then, my son, be strong in 
the grace that is in Christ 
Jesus.”            2 Timothy 2:1 

Grace and Peace -  

Pastor Trent Eastman

BRIDGES
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1 Bob Carman 
3 Mary Carter  (96th) 

Kim Finley 
 Linda Hovey 
 Stephanie Spencer 
4  Kyle Grimes 

  5 Chelcie Adkins 
   Kelli Estep 
   Corie Harris 
  6 Betty Blankenship 
   Roger Waugh 
  7 Ann Spurlock 
  8 Lynn Barcus 
   Jason Roland 
   Caitlin Wilson  
    10 Marie Carter 
    Bethany Cox 
    Jennifer Hatten 
    Meredith Lydick 
    Sandy Pemberton  
       12 Ryan Gatrell 
   Michelle Davis 
   Madison Vanover 
       13 Brian Casto 
   Susan Sullivan 
       15 Max Noble 
       16 Joyce Mannon 
       17 Brooks Boso 
   Heather Marcum 
   Faith Watkins  
       18 Carmen Boso 
   Jase Casto  
   Marion Davis 
       19 Nick Carrico 
   Emma Mannon 
       20  Richard Crank 
   Christie Eastman 
   Jeff Wise 

21 Joshua Eastman 
22 Virgil Kelly 

Kathy Meadows 
23 Carla Booth 

   Rick Elam  
  Natasha Martin 
  Sarah Nibert 
24 Toni Collins 
  Joyce Rose 
25 Virginia Lawrence 
26 Judy Hatfield 

      27 Lisa Daniels 
   Lois Merritt 
      28 Darrell Spurlock 
   Brenda Stevenson 
      29 David Cooper 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Happy Anniversary 
  

 John & Ruth Ann Meadows            Sept. 1 

                  Duane & Myrna Eastman Sept. 7  
                  Roy & Betty Maynor Sept. 13 (65th) 

                  Jason & Erin Mace Sept. 16 

                  Mark & Renee Kessinger Sept. 22  
   Brian & Lacie Casto Sept. 26  

   Brian & Corie Harris Sept. 26     

 
 

 

Senior Adult Fellowship 
September 21, 2017 Meeting 

 

Program: “Antique Music” by Cole Tabor 
 

Food Provided: The food will be catered by The Scrumptious Company and we will 
have garden salad, mini chicken burritos, refried beans, Spanish rice, chips and 
salsa, and accoutrements. 
 

Donations accepted to help cover the cost. 
 

Program: Our program this month will be a return engagement by Cole Tabor and 
his piano renditions of some antique music.  He will discuss the history of some of 
the songs and give you an insight into the origin of the songs.  Since these are antique 
songs, they are from days gone by, like way back when we were kids growing up and 
the only problems we had were “who am I going to prom with?”, “do I wear a poodle 
skirt or a broomstick skirt?”, or “do I wear saddle oxfords or penny loafers?”  These 
are the songs we sang and listened to on the 78 and 45rpm records, radio and juke 
box.  This will be a time of forgetting the turmoil in the world and turning on your 
memories and concentrating on the days of our youth when things moved a lot slower 
and you had time to sit down and enjoy a beautiful sunset or talk to someone without 
a cell phone ringing or a text message coming in.  We will have a great time of 
fellowship, fun, fond memories and of course “lip smacking” food.  Invite your friends 
and neighbors to come with you and be a part of the festivities.  We will be looking 
for you and hope we will be able to find you with a smile on your face and a song in 
your heart.  If you do not have a “smile” or “song” to bring with you, come anyway and 
we will give you one of each and you can even take them home with you. 
 

- Roy Maynor 

 

 

God's left hand 
 

A 6-year-old and his grandma went for a walk one  
autumn day. “Look at the gorgeous leaves!” Grandma  
exclaimed. “Just think, God painted each one of them 
just for us!”  
 

“Yep,” said her grandson, “and he did it left-handed.”  
 

Perplexed, Grandma asked, “Why do you think God used his left hand to create 
all this beauty?”  
 

“Because,” said the boy matter-of-factly, “we learned in Sunday school that 
Jesus sits on God’s right one.” 
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Family Life Moment 
 

I can remember so vividly my first college soccer game, being out on the field 
and amidst the murmur of the crowd, there was an eerie silence.  This was the 
first time I could remember my dad not being at one of my sporting events.  He 
had coached years of soccer, and his voice always stood out as a trusted 
source to tell me when to kick or hold my place as I rounded the last turn at a 
track meet.  Even in noisy stadiums, my dad’s voice reminded me of his 
presence and his encouragement that helped me to run faster or play harder.  

I had so much taken this for granted until all of a sudden I was playing games nearly a day’s drive away 
from my parents and their absence was noticeable. 

 

It is amazing how the presence of someone can bring strength, encouragement, and confidence.  
I don’t say this as a means of guilting parents who aren’t able to make all their kids sporting events, but as 
a reminder of the power of our presence with our kids and families.  As I read scripture, I am reminded of 
the power of God’s presence and the gift we have to experience it regularly.  In Exodus 33, God is asking 
Moses to lead the people into the promised land.  Moses, fearful of the proposition and of being alone, asks 
God how he can know for sure.  In verse 14 God says “My presence will go with you, and I will give you 
rest.”  It is the revelation of the presence of God with Moses that leads him forward. 

 

Later we see God’s presence come and settle into the temple, where people can come and worship 
and offer sacrifices.  This is a central location that draws the people of God together around the presence 
of God.  But after the destruction of the temple and the scattering of Israel, Isaiah promised a future savior 
who would be born named Immanuel, God with us.  And Jesus comes, as John 1:14 says, as the “Word 
became flesh and dwelt among us.” And then even Jesus’ last words on earth in Matthew 28:20 “I am with 
you always, to the end of the age.”   

 

We have this promise of God’s presence as we live in relationship with Jesus.  We no longer have 
to go to a single location to be in God’s presence, but he is with us wherever we go through the Holy Spirit.  
With that in mind, we also carry his presence with us wherever we go.  And the encouragement that was 
given to Moses at the brink of a tough transition, God promises to go with us, and from that promise we find 
strength to go where he is calling us. 

 

I’m grateful for loving parents in my life, but even more, I’m grateful that my parents led me to have 
a relationship with Jesus, so that when I launched into the world on my own, I was never alone, because a 
more powerful presence than my dad’s was with me.  

 

How can you point your kids to experience God’s presence in their life?  How are you experiencing 
God’s presence in your own life?  How can we resource you to grow in your faith as you experience God’s 
presence and point your children toward faith in Jesus and teach them to experience his presence in their 
lives?   

 

This is an ongoing process, and I want to continue to walk with you as we grow together toward 
maturity in Christ.  Thank you for being faithful to walk with me and others who are growing and learning to 
follow Jesus! 

 

In Christ, 
Lee Boso<>< 
 

 

 

Music Notes 
 

Choir Rehearsal Dates for September              Start Times From Your         Karen 
 

Come when you can. . .  
 

 Wednesday, Sept. 6 – 7:38pm     Wednesday, Sept. 20 – 7:38pm 
 

       Sunday, Sept. 10 – 5:17pm                      Sunday, Sept. 24 – 5:17pm 
 

       Wednesday, Sept. 13 – 7:38pm          Wednesday, Sept. 27 – 7:38pm 
 

       Sunday, Sept. 17 – 5:17pm                                  
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AWANA News 
 

Come join us for AWANA every Sunday evening from 6:00-
7:30 with Counsel Time, stories about God and 
games!  Your children, ages newborn to senior in high 
school, are welcome to participate in a multigenerational 
time of learning about God. 
 

Many hands are needed to help in AWANA!  If you have an 

interest or a want to help, I can find a place for you!  �   
 

Areas of need include: 
 

       -- Handbook Helper 
-- Game Helper 

      -- Classroom Helper ( Counsel Time, story 
    time, crafts, puppeteer) 

       -- Nursery Helper 
 

AWANA is a time of learning and a time of blessing!  Pray 
about being a part of the AWANA team. If you have 
questions about where you can help, where you can work or 
how you can be a part of AWANA, please, call/text me or we 

can talk at church!  � 
 

Debbie Harman, AWANA Commander 
304-544-3913 

West Virginia Baptist Convention  
152nd  Annual Meeting 

 
 

Thursday – Friday, October 19-20, 2017  
 

 

    New Baptist Church 
 

Bridge of Hope 
 

 
I am the way and the truth and the life.  No one comes to 

the Father except through me.  John 14:6 
 

 

Keynote Speaker:  Jeffrey D. Jones Associate Professor 
of Ministerial Leadership and Director, Ministry Studies at 
Andover Newton Theological School 
 

Annual Sermon Speaker:  Trent Eastman Pastor,  
New Baptist Church 
 

Guest Speaker:  Lee Spitzer General Secretary, 
American Baptist Churches USA 
 

Fall Rally 2017 @ Camp Cowen 
 
 

September 15-16 
 

Music:  Curt Mann 
 

Speakers:  Adam Myers and Alex Phares   
 

Cost:  $25 

 

Guyandotte Baptist Association  
Annual Meeting 

 

Thursday, September 28 
 

Dinner 6pm  Meeting 7pm 
 

Camp Ona 

Celebrating the 150th Anniversary of the GBA. 

 

 

September Food Pantry Needs 
 

Ketchup 
Pancake Syrup 

Oats 

 

 

 
 

Judy’s Shawls will meet on 
Monday, September 11, at 6:30pm 
in the Bykota classroom.  Anyone 

who knits or crochets or who wants 
to learn how is welcome to join us. 

 
Also, on Monday, Oct. 2, we will be 

having a yarn exchange.  If you 
have yarn you are not going to use 
we are accepting donations.  If you 
need yarn for that special project, 

come and see what yarns we have 
available and hopefully you will find 

exactly what you need. 
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   “Huntington graduate to spend year in India” was the headline recently on the front page of the 
 Herald-Dispatch.  The article told of Josh Eastman’s being accepted to Princeton University, one 
 of the country’s top schools, and his decision to defer his first year there to travel to India with 
 Princeton’s Bridge Year Program for incoming freshmen.  There, he and six other students will do 
 various types of service work before beginning traditional classes next year.  Josh will be living with 
 an Indian family in Varanasi in North India and learning to speak Hindi. 
 

John Baisden was pictured not just once, but TWICE, in a recent Herald-Dispatch article cooking up hot dogs for 
more than 75 residents of the Barboursville Veterans Home.  Spencer Moore was also pictured in the 2nd photo.  The 
event was sponsored by the East Huntington Kiwanis Club. 
 

On Friday, August 11, our own Mary McClure placed second in the pie baking competition at the 
West Virginia State Fair.  Mary’s entry was an apple pear pie. 

 

The Annual Meeting of the Guyandotte Baptist Association will be held at the GBA Camp at Ona, 
Thursday, September 28.  Dinner will be served at 6:00pm with the meeting beginning at 7:00pm.  A 
 book detailing the history of the Association and its churches will be available as well as an 
Association cookbook.  Everyone in the church is cordially invited to attend.  Our delegates for the 
meeting are Vivian Atkinson, LaAnna Blake, Becky and Robin Crouch, Jim Daniels, and Dan 
Jordan. 

 

It's almost here! September 14 at 6:30pm is our annual Ladies Night Out here at New 
Baptist. This year's theme is Woman of God--Living Loved, as God's Word says in 
Jeremiah 31:3--"I have loved you with an everlasting love."  
We will have a wonderful evening of fellowship with an agenda that includes special  
music, delicious food, sincere testimony, opportunities for service, heartfelt worship, and 

our own Christie Eastman as the featured speaker. We will also hear brief summaries of the Bible study courses being 
offered this fall. If you haven't gotten your ticket yet, call Dolores Adkins at 304-521-5129 or 740-867-3436 for availability. 
 

Bible studies begin on September 20 and sign-up sheets are at the welcome center. Please sign up as soon as possible 
so books can be ordered. The following studies will be offered: 
 

        Wednesday morning sessions:   "Discerning the Voice of God" by Priscilla Shirer 
                                                            "Entrusted" by Beth Moore 
 
        Wednesday evening sessions:    "Entrusted" by Beth Moore 
                                                            "Ruth" by Kelly Minter 
                                                            "Ever After" by Vicky Courtney 
 

The information sheets which many of you filled out have been and will continue to be used as we choose future studies 
and formats. As you can see, we are offering "Ever After" for our younger moms, and, for those of you who wanted more 
discussion time, "Ruth" has no video. "Discerning the Voice of God" and "Entrusted" are new studies by two of our favorite 
teachers.   
 

Hope to see you at Ladies Night Out--and that you are excited to begin new studies in God's Word this month! May the 
love of Christ fill your heart with joy unspeakable and full of glory! 
 

For Good... 
Dolores Adkins 

 

 

Guyandotte Baptist 
Association 

 

 
ABWM Fall Rally 

 
Tuesday, September 19 

 
6:00pm 

 

Beulah Ann Baptist Church 
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TIME TO REGISTER FOR MAN CAMP September 29-30 at Parchment  
Valley. This retreat for men (young men 12-18 must be accompanied by an  

  adult family member) will focus on deepening your walk with the Lord,  
   building friendships with other men in our church, fellowship and just plain  

    fun. In addition to time in God’s Word we will be enjoying “Man Stuff”.  
  

               Want to: 
 

  Ride a trail? Bring your 4-wheeler or trail bike. 
  Shoot skeet? Bring your shotgun. 
  Archery? Bring your Bow and arrows 
  Take a hike? Bring your hiking shoes 
  Fish? Bring your pole 
  Take a nature hike with Tom Pauley? Be ready you never know what he will find 
  Play Disc Golf? Bring your favorite disc 
 

There will be plenty of other group activities and games. 
 

One feature we are working on is the BACON ROOM. Open all the time for you to go in and fix your own 
bacon (it’s a man thing). 
 

The cost is $50 and includes lodging, all meals, programming costs and unlimited bacon ☺.  
 

We will begin Friday evening and finish with dinner on Saturday. Registration forms are available at the 
Welcome Desk in the foyer. 
 

Looking forward to spending this time with the men of the church. Ladies be sure your man gets to Man 

Camp. 
 
 
New Church Pictorial Directory 
  

As our church continues to grow the need for a new pictorial 
directory is evident. Rather than use an outside company we will be 
producing our own. The directory will be available on the church 
website, your smartphone and in print form. Producing this ourselves 
allows us to regularly update the directory with new families and 
changes in contact information. 
  

We have good and willing photographers in our church. The plan is to take pictures from mid-
September to mid-October on Sundays before and after services. So bring your family and have a family 
picture made. This is for everyone who attends New Baptist. Digital pictures can be submitted by those not 
able to have one made here at the church. 
  

We need full participation in order to make this a success. Watch the bulletin for more information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Four perspective 
 

 

Because different writers penned each Gospel, the four books offer unique angles and insights. Although the overall 
message is the same, the human authors’ backgrounds and perspectives shine through every account.  
 
 

These verses by an unknown writer remind us of each Gospel’s characteristics:  

 

Matthew — Messiah, Israel’s King,                                Luke, the physician writes 
sets forth, by Israel slain;                                                of a more skilled Physician still 
but God decreed that Israel’s loss                                  Who gave himself, as Son of Man, 
should be the Gentiles’ gain.                                           to save us all from ill. 
 
Mark tells us how in patient love                                     John, the beloved of Jesus, 
this earth has once been trod                                          sees in him the Father's Son, 
by One Who, in a Servant’s form,                                   the everlasting Word made flesh, 
was yet the Son of God.                                                  yet with the Father One. 
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New Baptist Church in Mission 
September 2017 

Thank You!!! 

July Mission Dinner:  Thank you for continuing to be a generous church.  The Wednesday mission dinner 
in July collected money for Katelyn McGuffin’s internship with Cru at Marshall University. 

August Mission Luncheon: The mission luncheon in August collected over $400.00 for Pastor Dasnis!  
Pastor Dasnis was able to update us during a Wednesday evening service this past month.  It is always a 
blessing to hear how the Lord is working in Haiti.  Thank you for your continued support for his ministry 
which allows Pastor Dasnis to be a full-time pastor.  Being full-time allows him to be available for the 
congregation daily. 

Upcoming Events: Mark your calendar now! 

Sunday September 10 – will be our next Pastor Dasnis’ Mission Luncheon.  As always all donations go 
toward the ministry of Pastor Dasnis’ in Ft. Liberte’ Haiti.  Pot roast is on the menu!  You won’t want to miss 
this. 

Wednesday September 27 – Will be our next mission evening service.  Please join us for dinner at 5:30 
then stay for the evening service at 6:30 to hear about a ministry we as a church support in our community. 

Service Updates: 

Food Pantry: In July the food pantry continued to server our community in a 
mighty way.  The number of families/individuals this ministry is able to serve is 
amazing.  In July they were able to serve 203 families, totaling 470 people 

made up of 130 children, 244 adults, 96 senior adults, all for a total of 7,050 meals (they were closed on 
July 4 otherwise numbers would be even higher).  Hygiene kits are being distributed every other month so 
none were distributed in July.  They were also able to serve 33 homeless individuals.  The Food Pantry has 
changed how they are serving the homeless.  They are now putting an emphasis on proteins instead of 
carbs and making sure items are easy to store and prepare.  Here is an example of the items given to our 
homeless: 2 cans of fruit, 1 bottle of juice/Gatorade, 2 cans of meat, 2 cans of stew or chili, 2 cans of soup, 
2 cans of beans, 1 jar of peanut butter/month, 1 jar of jelly/month, toilet paper, crackers, snacks (nutria-
grain bars or similar, hygiene kit/month, cheese/month.  As you can see this is an extensive list to help keep 
our homeless from being hungry.  Our food pantry ministry continues to look for help every week but 
especially on the 3rd Tues of every month as that is the day food is delivered.  If you have a truck that can 
help pick up the deliveries or you are willing to help unload the trucks please see Joyce Mannon for details 
on how to become involved.  In addition to the large food delivery on the 3rd Tuesday of each month, the 
food pantry is now also adding an additional box of food for 30 senior citizens each month. 
 

Backpack Giveaway: Continued thanks for your generosity with the back to school supplies.  You all 
always go above and beyond.  We were able to donate 100 backpacks full of supplies to the backpack 
giveaway at Community of Grace Methodist Church.  We were then able to deliver 100 backpacks full of 
supplies to our local schools (Highlawn Elementary, Huntington East Middle School and Huntington High 
School) to be given to those students in need.  We also were able to donate a TON of extra supplies to 
each school as well.   

Service Opportunities: 

Fall Festival: The Fall Festival is fast approaching.  Candy corn M&Ms and Reese 
pumpkins have already been spotted in stores.  Our annual Fall Festival will be held 
on Saturday October 28 from 12-2.  Last year we were able to welcome 1500 people 
onto our church property. Through our decorated trunks and animated storytellers 

1500 people were able to experience a walk through the Bible with different stories.  Those that registered 
and asked for prayer have been prayed for continually over the last year.  This event is a HUGE outreach 
opportunity for our church.  We need EVERYONE to be involved.  We need over 100 volunteers on event 
day, but can use helpers prior to the event as well.  The only requirement is a willing heart.  If you have that 
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we can find a job for you.  Jobs include: registration, set-up/clean-up, greeters, cake bakers, food 
makers/servers, games, crafts, storytellers, trunk decorators, prayers, follow-uppers (I think I just created 
that word).  If you are interested in helping please fill out the volunteer form at the welcome center or in the 
bulletin and turn into either the church office or Bethany Cox.  WE NEED EVERYONE!  Watch the bulletin 
for more information.  We will collect candy donations in October. 

We are looking for volunteers to be storytellers for: Adam and Eve, Jonah, Jesus heals the sick woman, 
Lazarus, Trial and death of Jesus and Heaven.  We are looking for someone to decorate a trunk for: 
Creation, Adam and Eve, Jonah, Feeding of 5,000, Blind man healed, Jesus heals the sick woman, 
Lazarus, Trial and death of Jesus and Heaven.  If you have a story from the Bible you are interested in 
that is not listed please see Bethany Cox.  If you can help tell a story, decorate a trunk or both please do 
not be shy and volunteer! 

New Baptist Prays for the Nations:  
 

Nation of the Month: India 
We, as a church, have prayed for India in the past.  However, with Joshua Eastman leaving to spend a 
year abroad in India we wanted to pray for him and the other students he will be with throughout this 
month.  It is always a blessing to pray for one of our church members as they travel internationally, and it 
is always a blessing to watch the Lord work through them. 

You may follow Josh’s journey through his blog online at www.tinyurl.com/joshindia.  Please note that he 
will not have internet access for the first month he is in India, but the blog will hopefully be updated 
regularly after that. 

Websites with information about the India:  
India’s Operation World prayer profile: http://www.operationworld.org/indi 
India’s Prayer Cast Video: http://www.prayercast.com/india.html 
Joshua Project Unreached People Groups: 
https://joshuaproject.net/countries/IN 

If you have a country that is near and dear to your heart that you would like for us to pray for, or you 
would like to volunteer to lead the prayer one month please see Abigail Harman. 

Missionary Updates: 

Reed Family: The Reeds have continued to stay very busy.  Grace, the oldest daughter, has started at 
Marshall University!  Prayer for her and her parents are greatly appreciated.  JD is currently teaching as 
an adjunct professor in the Palmer Seminary Masters of Theological Studies Online Spanish Program.  
He will be moving in an administrative role as well helping as an administrator/student advisor for the 
Latin American groups.  JD also continues to working with the administration of the House of Hope 
Foundation in Bolivia as they are working to open a second location in Santa Cruz in the coming year or 
two. 
This summer they had three interns in Cochabamba to help strengthen the ministry there.  One was our 
very own, Kasey Madden.  Kasey was able to help develop a new website for the House of Hope.  Be 
sure to check it out atwww.hohbolivia.org.  Way to go Kasey!  The Reeds were also able to host two 
church groups this summer.  They partnered with the Emmanuel Foundation (Goretty Jora’s foundation) 
to build a reclaimed/recycled tire playground for the kids at their farm outside the city.  The Emmanuel 
Foundation is a ministry on the south side of Cochabamba that works specifically with the children of the 
prostitutes in the red light district.  They typically work with about 50 kids per day.   

Katelyn McGuffin: Katelyn has raised all of her support for the next year!  As Marshall has just started 
fall classes she is just getting started with her internship.  Please be in prayer for her as she engages with 
international students this coming year.   

 

 

 Sunday, Sept. 24 
for October issue of 

Bridges 
 

 
 
 
 

Starting Tuesday, Sept. 19, 6pm 
 

Preview Night – Tuesday, Sept. 5, 6pm 



New Baptist Church            September 2017 Bridges Newsletter 
 

9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS 
 

 
We need VOLUNTEERS!  Children's Ministry is a large part of the wonderful service areas at New Baptist 
Church. Please, be in pray about extending your heart in service to one of these areas: 
 

          ---NURSERY Helper, Sunday School time 
          ---NURSERY Helper, church hour 
 

          ---TODDLER and PRE-K helper, Sunday School time 
          ---TODDLER and PRE-K helper, church hour 
 

          ---SUBSTITUTE helper, to be called on as needed when scheduled helpers are not available. 
 

Helpers needed: 
 

          --Teachers 
          --Room Assistant 
          --Youth Helper (6th grade to 12th grade). Youth will always be accompanied by an adult and help once 

   a month during the church hour. 
 

If you have any questions about where you may be able to help, please, call/text me or stop me anytime at 

church! � 

 

Debbie Harman 
304-544-3913 

    Prayer Concerns 
    (Please let the church office know if there are any names that need to be added or removed from the    
    prayer concern list.) 
 
 
 

Church Family and Friends:  Karen Pruitt Adams, Cheryl Adkins, Coralie Adkins, Susan Arthur, Patricia 
Blankenship, Philip Scott Burt, Marie Carter, Jim & Dorothy Castleberry, Joe Ciccarelli, Mary Clifton, Lisa Daniels, 
Marion Davis, Rose Davis, Sally Davis, Bob Flanders, Phyllis Gould, Patty Green, Doug Hager, Doris Halcombe, 
John Hall, Josh Hammer, Minnie Harris, Bill Herrold, Scott Jackson, Allison Sheils Kays, Virginia Lawrence, Betty 
Maynor, John and Ruth Ann Meadows, Joe Midkiff, Linda Miller, Jack Rickman, Dale Riley, Charlie Shorey, Major & 
Lynnette Simms, Darrell Spurlock, Jim Spurlock, Raymond & Carolyn Spurlock, David Stevenson, Julie Stinespring, 
Sandy Taylor, Earl & Teresa Trawick, Pat Vickers 
  

Sympathies to:  The Family of Katy Hayes, The Family of Anna Johnson, The Family of Charles Nichols 
 

Additional Prayer Items:   
Those impacted by Hurricane Harvey     our church 
 our community        unsaved loved ones  
 our military personnel       our government leaders 
 our country 

 

Spelling spree 
 

A kindergartner was practicing his spelling with magnetic letters on the refrigerator. He’d formed the words  
cat, dog, dad and mom for his family to see.  
 

One morning, the boy greeted his proud mother with arms outstretched. In his hands were three magnetic letters:  
G-O-D. “Look what I spelled!” he exclaimed.  
 

“That’s wonderful!” Mom said. “Now go put them on the fridge so Dad can see them, too.” Happily, she thought, 
 “That Christian education sure is having a great impact.”  
 

Just then, a little voice called from the kitchen. “Mom? How do you spell ‘-zilla’?” 
 



 

New Baptist Church 
 
 
 
 
 

September 29-30, 2017 
 

Parchment Valley Conference Center 
 

Cost $50.00 
 

 
Registration forms available at NBC Welcome Center. 
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   New Baptist Church 
 610 28th Street 
 Huntington WV  25702 

  
    Office Hours: 
 

 10:00 AM – 5:00 PM 
 Tuesday thru Friday 
 
 

   Phone: 
   304-523-3355 
 

 Fax: 
 304-523-3399  
 
  E-mail: 
   newbaptist2008@gmail.com 
 
 

    On the Web: 
    www.newbaptistchurch.com 

 
 
 
 
 Pastors: 
 

 Rev. Trent Eastman 
   (trente@me.com) 
 

    Rev. Lee Boso 
   (leeboso@gmail.com)  
   
    Rev. Robin Crouch 
   (rlcrouch1948@gmail.com)  

 
 
 
 
 
Service Hours: 
 
 

Sunday 

 

  9:30 Radio Bible Class 
  9:45  Sunday School 
11:00 Morning Worship 
  Kid’s Church/Nursery 
  5:30 Choir Practice 
  6:00 Youth  
  6:30 Evening Service 

 
 
Wednesday 
  

6:30  Prayer Meeting/Bible  
      Study  
  Children’s Programming 
  Youth Pods 
 
 

Ladies’ Bible Studies begin on  
Wednesday, Sept. 20 – morning 
(9:30am) and evening (6:30pm) 

classes will be offered. 
 
 

 


